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The Caw Law was adopted by the Council last Wednesday. The purpose of this law is to 
protect our native wildlife. This legislation imposes a crucial restriction, prohibiting cats 
from entering all reserves within the Shire to limit their impact on the local ecosystem. To 
most effectively comply with this requirement, it is recommended that cats are confined 
within your property. It is now also an offence to interfere with a cat trap.  
Under the law, residents are permitted to maintain a maximum of two cats on their     
properties. These requirements are in addition to the existing requirements which requires 
all cats to be registered and microchipped. 

Council Extraordinary Election 
Nominations for the Extraordinary Election 2024 have closed on 28 
February 2024. 1 nomination was received to fill 1 vacancy. 
This nomination was from Ms Angela Trethewey. As there are no  other 
nominations, Ms Trethewey is elected unopposed. Please see further 
information regarding Ms Trethewey below.  
Angela Trethewey 
4362 Wickepin Pingelly Rd East Pingelly 6308 
Ph: 0411 70 30 20 
 
Pingelly has been my home for ten years, I was drawn to Pingelly’s 
unique biodiversity, her rich Indigenous history, the farming culture and her inclusive         
community. I work as an Artist Blacksmith on my small property in East Pingelly which I share 
with my partner, my horses and two dingoes. 
I volunteer at the Pingelly Museum where you can find me most weekends, I am also on the 
Pingelly Arts Committee. 
  
As a Councillor I hope to contribute to the great work being done to grow Pingelly into a 
sought after community to live in. I hope to contribute to programs to protect and enhance 
our natural landscapes, to facilitate tourism opportunities, increase employment                  
opportunities and promote our rich Indigenous culture. I want families to thrive, business 
owners to feel supported, and for every single community member to know that they are   
important and integral to the success of our town. 
 
The Shire of Pingelly would like to congratulate Angela and look forward to swearing her in at 
the ceremony on 20 March 2024 at 12.30pm 

Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456             Cr Peter Wood:        0427 968 452  
(Shire President)  (Deputy President) 
Cr Karmvir Singh:       0457 680 994  Cr Bryan Hotham:             0477 004 157 
Cr Clinton Cheney:     0438 416 427              Cr Peter Narducci:             0417 953 386     

Restricted Burning Period 
During the restricted burning period from March 1st to March 29th, permits for burning may 
be issued for a maximum duration of one week. The hours during which burning is allowed 

may be specified as a condition of the permit. Additionally, it is required 
that at least three people be present for the entire duration of the burn. 
Before lighting the fire, the permit holder must notify the staff at the Shire 
Office by phone at 9887 1066. This is to prevent false emergencies and 
ensure proper oversight of the burning activities. It's important to note 
that the restricted or prohibited burning times may be adjusted based on 
seasonal conditions. This means that the period may be shortened,        
extended, or suspended as necessary. 

Local Cat Law Adopted 


